

June, 2022

Mayor Domenic J. Sarno, in the best interests of our residents and business community, continues his meetings with his cabinet heads as they work 24/7 to facilitate and coordinate with all of our local, state, federal, and public and private partners in response to the COVID-19 Coronavirus pandemic.

Below are the most recent updates as reported from each City Departments.

Mayor's Office

- Continues to coordinate the city's efforts with all stakeholders (state, federal, hospital and medical facilities, public and private partners, etc.) in response of services, and relief and recovery efforts, measures and initiatives
- Mayor Sarno urges residents young and old to get vaccinated
- HHS offers COVID-19 booster clinic for eligible residents
- City of Springfield holds Pride Flag raising ceremony
- Mayor Sarno and CDO Tim Sheehan announce ARPA Housing programs
- City of Springfield observes 11th anniversary of June 1, 2011 tornado
- Mayor Sarno, Congressman Neal and officials hold ribbon cutting ceremony for Elias Brookings apartments
- Street dedication ceremony held to honor state Representative Benjamin Swan
- SPD holds ceremony to honor Officer Kevin Ambrose
- Indian Orchard Citizens Council holds annual Blooms Campaign
- Springfield holds Caribbean flag raising ceremony
- Mayor Sarno, attorney Talia Gee and Chief Diversity and Inclusion Officer Judi Crowell thank Shenell Ford for donating items and materials to Parental Leave Lactation Room in City Hall
- Mayor Sarno joins with Springfield BID to kickoff restaurant week
- Public comments accepted for compliance evaluator RFQ applications
- Mayor Sarno, Congressman Neal and officials join with New North Citizens Council for groundbreaking ceremony for new Barbara Rivera Community Center
- Mass Division of Fisheries and Wildlife help restock Watershop Pond
- Mayor Sarno and officials join with Governor Baker to highlight FORWARD legislation
- Mayor Sarno, Governor Baker, Lt. Governor Politio and officials join with Mercy Medical Center to dedicate Yee Family Palliative Care Unit
- City of Springfield celebrates Juneteenth Holiday

• Springfield Fire Department holds awards ceremony

Health

• City of Springfield's 2022 monthly COVID-19 cases:

January: 9,498
February: 1,484
March: 371
April: 982
May: 2,588
June: 1,063

- Announced the continued need and importance of adhering to all public health, personal hygiene and social distancing procedures
- Continues to partner with community agencies and organizations to provide vaccine clinics, testing and outreach

Parks, Buildings, and Recreation Management

• Continues to maintain the \$1.5 million in Covid-19 prevention equipment that was previously installed across the city in school and municipal buildings. The upgrades have brought the buildings into compliance with the ASHRAE standards.

Finance / Eco Dev

- Continues to review costs associated with COVID-19 response for relief and recovery reimbursements
- Continues to track and monitor all COVID-19 related spending for reimbursement aspects
- Continues to track, monitor and record all CARES Act and ARPA funding aspects
- Tracking local, state and national unemployment trends and numbers
- Continues to review and work on economic development projects across the city.
- Continuing to review funding program for workforce training development
- Continues to monitor all federal and state relief and recovery funding and reimbursement aspects
- Continues to review costs associated with COVID-19 response for relief and recovery reimbursements
- Continues to monitor lost revenue and deficit spending due to pandemic
- Continues proactive meetings with Josh Norman of GP Strategies to track, identify, and implement relief and recovery reimbursement aspects.
- Continuing to review and monitor all city capital projects to keep them on track to the best of our ability and to extend deadlines if needed

Schools

- To date, Sodexo has served over 8.7 million meals to Springfield Public Schools students since the program began on March 12th (meals included breakfast, lunch, dinner and snacks)
- Over 20,0000 laptops have been distributed to students for remote learning
 - o 10,000 laptops were given out over the summer, including to our homeless students
 - o 7,000 laptops were already distributed to our students before the pandemic
- iPads distributed to Pre-K students
- Out of an abundance of caution, pre-packaged lunches will be made available

Law/HR/Labor

• Continues to review and monitor all federal and state legislation pertaining to COVID-19